

Redwood Empire Chapter

of California Association of Marriage and Family Therapists

VIA EMAIL

May 9, 2023

Lisa Cox Romain, 2022-23 CAMFT President
Robin Anderson, 2023-24 CAMFT President
Joy Alafia, Executive Director
Ava Phillips, CFO, Chair, DEI Committee
Holly Daniels, *The Therapist* Editor/CAMFT Managing Director of Clinical Affairs
Michele Champion, Chapter Relations Manager
CAMFT
7901 Raytheon Rd.
San Diego, CA 92111

Dear CAMFT Team:

We appreciate CAMFT's apology regarding publishing a harmful "Letter to the Editor" in the most recent edition of *The Therapist*, along with the message "we take this matter seriously and will work fervently to earn the trust of our members". However, the apology as written is for hurting *feelings* of members and fails to assuage the impact of publishing a damaging, uninformed and myth-spreading opinion letter. The impact of Mr. McCarthy's letter could be dire given the misinformation which has led to a grave breach of safety for therapists, clients, and allies in our queer communities and beyond.

Since we all take this matter seriously, and in the spirit of collaboration, we would like to know what CAMFT has already done, what the future plans are, and how those will be implemented in a transparent way. For this process, we would love to also see the following questions addressed:

- 1.) How did the "Letter to the Editor" by Mr. McCarthy get printed? What was the selection process? Were there other letters submitted in response to the original article published in the November issue called "Bridging the Gender Gap: Guiding Trans Youth on Their Journeys to Themselves"?
- 2.) What policies and procedures can be changed so deleterious articles or letters which contain misinformation, pseudoscience and/or hate speech do not get published?



Redwood Empire Chapter

of California Association of Marriage and Family Therapists

- a. Is there somebody who fact checks for *The Therapist*? For example, GET Gender Exploratory Therapy, as mentioned in the letter is starting to be recognized as similarly harmful for transgender clients as Conversion Therapy is for gay and lesbian clients. Publishing a letter that supports GETA gives credence to a dangerous and pseudoscientific therapy model rooted in misinformation. Here is a recent article in Slate How Therapists Are Trying to Convince Children That They're Not Actually Trans. And, please see Map of Influence (GETA on the far right) in this article.
- b. Could it be helpful to have articles and letters be reviewed by CAMFT's DEI Committee, or other experts?
- c. What are The Therapist magazine's policies regarding publishing hate speech?

We would like to add the guidelines for an apology for an organization when repair is needed; we find it to be a helpful model to follow:

- Acknowledgement of the harm done show that you understand why it caused hurt and take ownership.
- Accountability for the hurtful actions. Say what it is you are apologizing for be specific.
- Apology for the first two items.
- Amends what action plan will be implemented to prevent future harmful behaviors?
- Policy and procedure review.
- Changes made to policies and procedures.

It would be great to have an apology with answers to the questions appear in the next issue of *The Therapist*. Modeling a meaningful apology would be a gift to CAMFT's members and our communities. Thank you very kindly for all you do for us.

Sincerely,

The Racial and Social Justice Committee (RSJC), RECAMFT.org

Linda Block, LMFT, RSJC Co-Chair, RECAMFT Director at Large Katharina Kienböck, LMFT, RSJC Co-Chair, RECAMFT Director at Large Maria (Meztli) Aviña, LMFT JoAnn Consiglieri, LMFT Ilene Frommer, LMFT Wowlvenn Seward-Katzmiller, LMFT

> RECAMFT.org | PO Box 2732 | Santa Rosa, CA 95405 EIN: 71-1032635 | E-mail: therapy@recamft.org | Web: <u>www.recamft.org</u>



Redwood Empire Chapter

of California Association of Marriage and Family Therapists

The RECAMFT Board of Directors

Gina Culver, LMFT, 2023 RECAMFT President

Dr. Bob Casanova, PsyD, LMFT, President Elect, 2017-18 CAMFT President

Dr. Laura Strom, PsyD, LMFT, Past President, RSJC member, 2014, 2021, 2022 RECAMFT President, 2015-16 CAMFT President

Tara D'Orazio, LMFT, Chief Financial Officer, 2020 RECAMFT President

Emily Larkin, LMFT, Secretary, RSJC member

Jessica Heaney, AMFT, Prelicensed Director at Large

Randy Cheek, LMFT, Director at Large, RSJC member

Dr. Jean Hayes, PhD, LMFT, Director at Large

Patricia Hromalik, LMFT, DIrector at Large

Reyna Seminara, LMFT, Director at Large, 2017 RECAMFT President

RECAMFT Members

Kris Spangler, LMFT, 2015 RECAMFT President

Judith Goleman, LMFT, 2003 RECAMFT

President

Sharin Friedman, LMFT

Carmen Schmidt Benedetti, LMFT

Tatra-Li de la Rosa, LMFT

Regina Wilson-Seppa LMFT

Melle Browning, LMFT

Angela Lee Newman, LMFT

Laura Goldenberg, LMFT

Wendy Evans, LMFT

Julie Green, LMFT, 1999 RECAMFT President

Lori L. Crowley, LMFT, LPCC

Lani Lee, LMFT, 2013 RECAMFT President

Lois Friedlander, LMFT

Leslie C. Hansen, LMFT

Erin Clinton, LMFT

Nicole Penrod, AMFT

Susan Macdonald, LMFT

Mary Muncie Harper, LMFT

Nancy Mena-Bell LMFT

Jason Saffer, LMFT

Cynthia (Cindy) Richardson, LMFT

Thea Privette, LMFT

Tim Eby-McKenzie, LMFT

Claudia Haskel, LMFT

Myron R. Siegel (Mike), LCSW

Katherine Nguyen, LMFT

Jan Ögren, LMFT

Susan Kistin, LMFT

Kristen M. VanKlootwyk, AMFT

Eva Cantor, AMFT

Bea Esbit, LMFT

Robin Sweeney, LMFT

Richard Bloom, LMFT

Gail Van Buuren, LMFT, 2007 RECAMFT

President

Althea Kai, LMFT

Michelle Hardeman-Guptill, LMFT

Patricia Ann Clark, LMFT

Wakanda "Bobbi" Rose, LMFT

Kristin Mills, LMFT

Molly DeBrock, LMFT

Katy Higgins Lee, LMFT

RECAMFT.org | PO Box 2732 | Santa Rosa, CA 95405

EIN: 71-1032635 | E-mail: therapy@recamft.org | Web: www.recamft.org



Redwood Empire Chapter

of California Association of Marriage and Family Therapists

Jillian R. Jirik, LMFT Merle Yost, LMFT Jeremy Berlin, LMFT, APCC Timothy Johnson, LMFT Maggie Self, LMFT Bree Watson, AMFT Deborah Haarstad, LMFT Christine Tomasello, LMFT Rachel Honey, LMFT Rhonda Shea, LMFT Courtney Breed, LCSW Kimi Bishop, AMFT, APCC Stephen M. Palmer, LMFT Alice Petty-Hannum LMFT Nina Cherington, AMFT Dan Craig-Morse, MFT F. Michael Montgomery, LCSW, LMFT, 2000 RECAMFT President Alexis Crissey, LMFT